
Information on highly specialised providers, centres of expertise (reference), National networks 

and European Reference Networks: 

 

Name of the Country PORTUGAL 

Free text (voluntary) 1. By decision of the Government (Order number 4319/2013 
published in the Official Journal, March 2013) a National 
Working Group was created, in order to define the concept of 
Reference Centre, and the criteria to recognise these centres, 
and to propose their implementation and financing model. 

2. The Final Report of this National Working Group was published 
in December 2013. 

3. Based on the Final Report of the National Working Group, the 
Government established the concept, the identification process, 
the approval and recognition of national Reference Centres, in 
particular for rare diseases. (Order number 194/2014, published 
in the Official Journal, September 2014). 

4. In October 2014 the Government created in its direct 
dependency, the National Commission for the Reference 
Centres (Order number 13163-C/2014, published in the Official 
Journal, October 2014). This Commission has the mission to 
assess the national needs and to propose areas of Reference 
Centres intervention, as well as to define the specific criteria 
they must meet. It is, also, the competence of this National 
Commission to propose the official recognition of each 
Reference Centre to the Minister of Health. 

5. Based on a proposal from the National Commission for the 
Reference Centres, the Government defined (Order number 
235-A/2015, published in the Official Journal, January 2015) the 
priority areas, at national level, which should be recognised as 
Reference Centres in 2015. 

6. The Government also adopted at national level (Order number 
2129-B2015, published in the Official Journal, February 2015), 
the Integrated Strategy for Rare Diseases, which determines the 
creation of Reference Centres for rare diseases. 

Title / content of the 

information provided in the 

link (1) 

National Commission for Reference Centres 

Link (s) (1):   1
 
http://www.portaldasaude.pt/NR/rdonlyres/7F615265-65DB-4A72-8CC4-

D68090B06716/0/Desp4319_2013_GTCR.pdf 

2  http://www.portaldasaude.pt/NR/rdonlyres/E6A2EF3C-5D19-4BC0-BB8E-

5410DE10DAA1/0/RelatorioFinalCR.pdf 

3https://dre.pt/application/conteudo/57695124 

4 https://dre.pt/application/conteudo/58661954 

5http://www.sanchoeassociados.com/DireitoMedicina/Omlegissum/legislacao2015/Janeiro/Desp_235A_2015.pdf 
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6 http://www.inr.pt/uploads/docs/noticias/2015/despacdho_estrategia_doencas_raras.pdf 
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